THIS IS an informational PAPER

TO:

Hardin County Board Of Education

FROM:
Mrs. Nannette Johnston 

DATE:
February 17, 2011
SUBJECT:
Summary of Fund 1 ending balance, contingency 

                        Funds, and Ed-u-jobs funds.
ISSUE

KSBA has asked that each district review their 2009-10 Ending Fund Balance, amount of Contingency Funds and Ed-U-Jobs allocations.
FACTS


On June 17, 2010 the Board was given the attached Decision Paper on GASB 54.  (See attached Decision Paper).  The Governmental Accounting Standards Board 54 (GASB 54) was explained in the paper along with the way particular funds would be accounted for.  
The remaining funds in the Ending Fund Balance of $11,500,000 are classified as unrestricted and are used as the General Fund beginning balance.  Without this amount of funds, the district would have to reduce the budget this year by $11,500,000.  

* Note Contingency Funds make up part of the Ending Fund Balance.
The Contingency Fund balance of 2009-10 was at $4,225,000.  This amount was at 3% of the budget and would only cover about two weeks of operational expense.  In the current Working Budget, contingency is at $3,371,300 which represents 2.6% of the budget.  

The Board was awarded a total of $3,040,671 in the Ed-U- Job allocations to school districts for 2010-2012.   Approximately $1,000,000 is needed to help offset the cost of the 2% step increase for employees this year.  

This year there was a shortfall of SEEK money by $49,000,000 to districts.  The amount of reduction to Hardin County was $1,165,119.    The state has predicted there will be another shortfall of SEEK funds by $27,000,000.   It is estimated that the effect to Hardin County will be around $800,000 - $1,000,000 less SEEK funds next year.

CONCLUSION

The district must maintain a sufficient level of Ending Fund Balance to be used for the Beginning Fund Balance and Contingency Funds.  Additional money in the Ending Fund Balance must be identified through GASB 54 which is budgeted for specific needs.
